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OFFICE OF THE CITY MANAGER 
City of Newport, Oregon 

169 S.W. Coast Hwy. 
Newport, OR 97365 

541-574-0603 
s.nebel@newportoregon.gov 

 
 

MEMO 
 

DATE:  July 8, 2022 
 
TO:  Mayor and City Council 
 
FROM: Spencer Nebel, City Manager  
 
SUBJECT: Status Report for the Six-Week Period Ending Friday, July 1, 2022  

It is hard to believe that six weeks have passed since I have prepared the last status 
report. It is nice that we take a break by holding only one meeting in July. This is a good 
time to catch up with a few routine matters, including this status report! Since I have been 
working from home due to recovering from COVID-19, it has helped me catch up on a 
number of other priorities, as well.  
 
Highlights of activities over the four weeks include the following: 

• Held a bi-monthly meeting with Mike Cavanaugh to discuss Parks and Recreation 
issues.  

• Participated in an OCCMA Board special meeting and an OCCMA Board and 
executive session.  

• Held bi-monthly meetings with Jason Malloy, Rob Murphy, and Lance Vanderbeck. 

• Participated in a meeting on various services provided by AT&T for emergency 
responders. 

• Peggy Hawker, Erik Glover, Barb James and I participated in an interview for the 
Deputy City Recorder position. We currently have a candidate in background. 
Once the report is received, we will review it and be able to make a decision on 
filling this position.  

• Participated in the third Budget Committee meeting with members of Council and 
the Budget Committee. It is always a happy day to get through that final budget 
meeting. I appreciate the efforts of all of the citizen Budget Committee members, 
as well as the City Council members in working through the four meetings each 
year. I also want to express appreciation to all of the Department Heads, and 
particularly, Acting Finance Director, Steve Baugher, for his effort at getting us 
through the budgeting process while filling in as Finance Director and maintaining 
his responsibilities as Assistant Finance Director. This was a challenging time, but 
I think we ended up with a good budget at the end of the processes!  

• Held a bi-monthly meeting with Laura Kimberly to discuss Library issues. 

• Met with our consultant and Recreation Center staff on the Parks and Recreation 
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Business plan. This plan was presented to the City Council at the June 6 Council 
meeting.  

• Met with Anita Albrecht, Scott Bernards, and Councilor Jacobi regarding City Hall 
landscaping issues. We have funding appropriated for upgrading the landscaping 
around City Hall. Anita will be developing a landscaping master plan to begin 
implementing certain aspects of this work.  

• Participated in the May YBEF meeting. Our presentation was on the wave energy 
project located off of Seal Rock. Construction has been completed on the laying of 
an undersea conduit along with the connection of that conduit to onshore electrical 
facilities. This will allow the pilot wave energy projects to be tested and generate 
electricity that will be sold on the grid.  

• Mayor Sawyer, Peggy Hawker and I met with Lisa Trevino from the League of 
Oregon Cities to plan the Oregon Mayors Association Conference that will be held 
in Newport in August. We are pulling the final details together for this event.  

• Met with Barb James to discuss a number of personnel issues.  

• Peggy Hawker, Erik Glover, and I met to discuss the division of duties that will need 
to be addressed by Erik as Assistant City Manager/City Recorder and the Deputy 
City Recorder position. This will be helpful in determining the fit of the candidate 
for this position. During the interview process, it was clear that we needed to refine 
the responsibilities of what our expectations are for the Deputy City Recorder 
position.  

• Derrick Tokos, Peggy Hawker and I met regarding the two tours that will be 
provided to the Mayors Association attendees while they visit Newport. One will 
focus on the use of Urban Renewal over the years, the second tour will focus on 
rebounding of the economy with tourism in Newport. Peggy is also putting together 
the Amazing Newport race where individuals will have to solve riddles and take 
their picture in front of various notable locations in Newport. We did this for the 
Oregon City Managers Association in 2019 and it was well-received by that group. 
Furthermore, we have refined the plans for the welcome event that will take place 
at the Newport Aquarium during the first night of the conference.  

• City Hall was closed on Monday, May 30 in observation of Memorial Day.  

• Barb James, Dave Powell, Aaron Collett and I participated in planning for the 
upcoming negotiations for the Newport Employees Association.  

• Barb James, Rob Murphy and I met to discuss an error that was made in the 
starting salary of one of our employees. The classification was wrong on the job 
offer letter. We are appreciative that the new employee completely understood the 
mistake which resulted in the salary being reduced from what was indicated on the 
job offer letter.  

• Rob Murphy and I met with Andy Parker and Chris Rampley from the IAFF for a 
labor management meeting. We are trying to schedule labor management 
meetings with the firefighters on a semi-regular basis.  

• Mike Cavanaugh, Laura Kimberly, Jason Malloy and I met with representatives 
from the County on status of our harm reduction activities within the City. The 
County was very happy with the cooperation they have had from the Library who 
has been distributing Naloxone drug kits (reverses opioid overdosing) from the 
checkout desk, and providing free condoms in the restrooms. These are part of the 
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health department’s efforts to reduce communicable diseases and fatal drug 
overdoses.  

• Held a bi-monthly with Aaron Collett to discuss various Engineering issues.  

• Met with Dave Powell, Justin Scharbrough and Shannon Monroe to discuss a 
sewer concern with the residents located on NE 5th. In reviewing the problem, the 
lateral is tied directly into the bottom of a manhole at the flow level. This is 
problematic in two ways; one, we do not allow lateral lines to be tied directly to 
manholes, and this lateral line is right at the flow level, so there is more of a 
tendency for it to plug when solids collect in the manhole. Furthermore, the lateral 
line has been repaired a number of times over the years and has different angles 
and materials used in the line. Our recommendation is that the property owner 
consider replacing their lateral line and tie it directly into one of two sewer lines that 
are in proximity to the home.  

• David Allen, Erik Glover, Steve Baugher and I met to discuss the distribution of 
opioid funds to cities as part of the settlement of the class action suit. David Allen 
has taken the lead to make sure that all of the necessary documents and 
agreements have been signed and submitted, making Newport eligible to receive 
the funds. The Council has approved the appropriate authorization forms to have 
the City accept the funds directly, and Steve Baugher has set up a necessary 
system so the funds can be wired to the City of Newport. We will need to follow up 
with our plan for use of these funds. The Council has directed us to work with 
Pacific Communities Health District to consider utilization of the funds for the rehab 
center they are proposing to build in Newport. This appears to be an eligible use 
of the funding which will be received by the City over a number of years.  

• Mayor Sawyer and I participated in the ribbon cutting for the Children’s Department 
at the Library on June 1. Laura Kimberly and Library staff held a very nice event 
celebrating the reopening of this important space at the Library.  

 
 
 
 

  

• Prepared agenda items for the June 6 City Council meeting.  

• Held bi-monthly meetings with Richard Dutton and Mike Cavanaugh to discuss 
their individual department issues.  

• Mike Cavanaugh, Peggy Hawker, Derrick Tokos, Jason Malloy and I met to review 
a number of documents to try to better manage homelessness camping. These 
items were presented to Council at the June 20 Council meeting.  

• Presented a plaque to Bob Fuller on his retirement on Friday, June 3. Bob worked 
for the City of Newport in a variety of capacities over a 20-plus year period. We 
wish Bob well in his retirement.  

• Met with Barb James to discuss personnel issues.  
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• Mike Cavanaugh, Scott Bernards, Anita Albrecht and I met with Doretta Smith 
regarding the condition of the landscaping surrounding the city-owned lot located 
on the northwest corner of Hurbert Street and US 101. Since that time, Parks has 
had an opportunity to go and significantly clean up the unpaved areas surrounding 
the park.  

• Verena Winter from HDR Engineering coordinated a follow-up meeting on the 
guidelines the City will need to follow to obtain the necessary water rights from Big 
Creek to facilitate the new dam and reservoir. The water rights process has a 
number of twists. In order to secure the water rights for the new dam, Adam 
Sussman, our water rights attorney, has indicated that the legislature has 
considered, although never adopted, rules for transferring existing water rights with 
the current conditions to a new reservoir. While it would seem logical to argue that 
the existing storage rights we currently have behind the upper dam will remain, 
there is a question as to how the State will address that issue, which may require 
the City to seek a new water right(s) for all of the water that is captured and stored 
in the new reservoir. The primary disadvantage of the new water right is that there 
may be additional conditions attached that do not exist on our current rights. 
Funding from the State will be used to work our way through these processes.  

• Met with Del Lockwood on final planning for the Cascadia Rising exercises that the 
City participated in.  

• Met with Barb James on the newly-funded positions in the fiscal year budget 
beginning July 1, 2022. 

• Held a routine Department Head meeting. 

• Met with the City Council in work session on the status of the wastewater treatment 
plant master planning project.  

• Participated in the regular June 6 City Council meeting. 

• Held a bi-monthly meeting with Steve Baugher to discuss Finance Department 
matters.  

• Mayor Sawyer, Mike Cavanaugh and I met with Josh Conrad from Best Western 
regarding the potential availability of providing beach wheelchairs at Nye Beach. 
Mike has submitted a grant application that would provide a container and beach 
chairs that would be accessible through an app. We would plan to position this unit 
at Nye Beach. Users of the wheelchairs would be able to access the wheelchair by 
utilization of an app. This would make wheelchairs easily accessible at the location 
that would be most desirable for use. We recently discovered that the Friends of 
the 60+ Center purchased a beach wheelchair just prior to Peggy O’Callaghan’s 
retirement. This has been in the basement of the Center since it was purchased. 
We attempted to find a place that could house it (i.e. the Visual Arts Center, or 
other locations where the chair could be borrowed). We were unsuccessful in 
finding a location to house it. We expect to hear on the grant later this summer that 
would provide housing for this chair and other beach wheelchairs. 

• Derrick Tokos and I reviewed requests from ODOT for an easement across city 
property as part of the Moolack slide control project. This project will drain an area 
to the east of US 101 and adjacent to the City’s former landfill site in order to reduce 
the ground water that causes the slides to activate. We have executed an 
easement to allow ODOT to utilize a strip of city land for this project.  
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• Held a bi-monthly meeting with Derrick Tokos to discuss various Community 
Development issues.  

• Mayor Sawyer, Aaron Collett, Steve Stewart and I provided an overview and a tour 
at Big Creek Dams to Alek Skarlatos and his staffers on June 7. It was a good 
opportunity to build support for funding of this project from both congressional 
candidates for this newly configured 4th District. Invitations were extended to both 
the candidates of the 4th Congressional District to tour the dam. Alek Skarlatos 
indicated his conceptual support for funding this type of project. He understood the 
critical nature of this type of infrastructure project to the community like Newport. 
Following the dam tour, we did a quick tour of Newport through Nye Beach, the 
Bayfront, and back to City Hall. They were appreciative of the discussion on the 
dam and the community tour. We appreciated the time they took from their 
schedule to learn more about this critical project.  

• Met with Tia Cavender to discuss our various contracts and activities with Dig Deep 
Research.  

• Mayor Sawyer, Tia Cavender and I met with Kurtis Barker, the new General 
Manager for the Siletz Tribe, regarding the Big Creek Dam. The Siletz Tribe will be 
an important partner as we go through the various environmental reviews and 
water rights for this project. The Tribe has been very supportive of partnering with 
the City on a number of factors to address the fish passage issue in Big Creek. 
Furthermore, the Tribe is supportive of the City reducing its reliance on the Siletz 
River as a water source, particularly during the summer months. Kurtis has been 
with the Tribe in various capacities for a number of years, and was hired to assume 
the general manager’s position this spring.  

• Thursday, June 9, we conducted our Cascadia Rising drill. Councilor Jacobi and 
Peggy Hawker determined that there is a fair amount of room under the Council 
dais to seek cover during an earthquake. Everyone evacuated the building after 
five minutes of cover, and via radio, contact was made to other City work locations 
to determine the status of our employees throughout the City. Overall, it was a 
good practice exercise to prepare for a seismic event.  

• David Allen, Dave Powell, Derrick Tokos, Peggy Hawker and I met to discuss the 
claim of damage to a vehicle from a city water valve located in proximity to the 
Wilder Dog Park. This claim has gotten complicated since the City has a utility in 
an easement across Wilder property, and a lease for the dog park. This has led to 
some modifications to the lease between the City and Wilder regarding the dog 
park since the area leased by the City is not clearly indicated in the current 
agreement. We appreciate Wilder’s support to provide land to the City for the dog 
park, and other recreational facilities, adjacent to the Wilder Subdivision.  

• Peggy Hawker and I met with Lisa Trevino from the LOC to continue planning 
efforts for the Mayor’s conference.  

• Participated in an OCCMA Bylaws Committee review meeting.  

• David Allen, Richard Dutton, Derrick Tokos and I met with Matt Updenkelder 
regarding the ongoing discussions with PUD on the underbay crossing. The City is 
in partnership for our fiberoptic network with Coastcom (Astound). We are trying to 
work out a fair compensation for PUD’s use of one of the underbay conduits.  
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• Peggy Hawker, Erik Glover and I met with Paul Schuytema and Leslie Palotas to 
discuss contracting through the Economic Developmetn Alliance of Lincoln 
County. This would be for various Vision 2040 outreach services that would be 
provided by Leslie on a contractual basis. This agreement was before City Council 
and Council has approved the agreement.  

• Held bi-monthly meetings with Steve Baugher and Peggy Hawker. 

• Participated in a meeting coordinated by Ariel Nelson, Lobbyist for the LOC, on 
House Bill 4123 funding for eight demonstration projects in rural counties in 
Oregon. The LOC will be sponsoring these check-in meetings among the eight 
demonstration projects, and will be creating a page on the LOC website to share 
information among the eight pilot communities. This should be a good resource for 
City of Newport and other Lincoln County units of governments participating in this 
project. The County will be receiving $1 million and will be obligated to use this 
funding for a number of things, including developing a five-year countywide 
homelessness management plan under this program. In discussions with County 
Board Chair, Claire Hall, I offered to host a meeting of the local governments at 
City Hall. After listening to the various presentations, it seems that Lincoln County 
is a little behind the eight ball on this project, along with a couple other counties. I 
think we are in a good position to get caught up with this very important effort.  

• Participated in an orientation meeting including folks from the Surfrider Foundation 
and Public Works Director, Dave Powell. The purpose of this meeting was to bring 
Dave up to speed on the historic efforts that have been underway between the City 
and Surfrider to monitor stormwater in the City. The Foundation has been very 
pleased with the City’s active engagement to address the stormwater quality 
issues. 

• Held a meeting with Anita Albrecht, Scott Bernards, Bri Goodwin, and Consuelo 
Kammerer regarding the Surfrider rain garden on the south side of City Hall. There 
were a number of questions as to the status of this garden and who is responsible 
for it.  Bri Goodwin indicated that she did research and has determined to the best 
of her ability, that there are no standing commitments between Surfrider 
Foundation and the City of Newport regarding the maintenance of the garden. 
Consuelo had initiated some plantings on both ends of the garden. There were 
questions as to whether the intent for the garden was only for native plants. 
Consuelo indicated that the plants she initiated were not native plants because this 
is a fairly harsh area and most native plants will not survive. At the conclusion, it 
was determined that the City is free to maintain the garden as they see fit, and 
Consuelo opted to back out of ongoing responsibilities with this site. We will need 
to develop a long-range plan to better maintain this area. 

• Rob Murphy, Tom Sakaris, Barb James and I met to discuss temporary firefighting 
staffing at the Fire Department. We developed a memorandum of understanding 
for consideration by the IAFF to try to address temporary staffing as we work to 
recruit permanent staffing for the department. As you are aware, we have had two 
resignations of full-time firefighters who have accepted other jobs elsewhere. 
These resignations were effective beginning this summer, with a third firefighter 
who is on work restrictions through summer due to health issues. This leaves us 
one person short on each of the three shifts. Our intent is to add a temporary 
firefighter to each of these shifts through the course of the summer, and utilize both 



 

7 
 

regular and temporary staff to fill vacancies which occur caused by illness or 
vacations. We will meet with the IAFF to finalize this agreement.  

• Along with members of Council, I participated in the Cascadia Subduction Zone 
open house held at the Lincoln County Fairgrounds. It is remarkable the progress 
that has been made by emergency services since the last Cascadia exercise about 
five years ago. Technology continues to change, and I believe that the County is 
keeping up with use of this technology to meet our emergency needs.  

• Met with Jason Holland in our regular monthly meeting on matters between the 
City and OCCA. Jason indicated that on the advice of the architects, they will be 
holding off on bringing a package before Council for bidding until this fall. Since 
this work is primarily interior work, and due to the cost of construction, this may be 
a better time to tackle this project. Jason will be preparing a report to update 
Council on the project status later this summer.  

• Participated in the ICS/EOC refresh training that was done prior to the Lincoln 
County Cascadia Rising exercise.  

• Along with Department Heads and other staff, participated in the Cascadia Rising 
exercise. This was a well-organized event that had participants from virtually all 
the Cities, the Tribe, and other organizations within Lincoln County. There was also 
a significant presence by the State of Oregon at this exercise. This was a great 
opportunity for City staff to interact with each other, and to provide the information 
that was required for this exercise. It allowed us to see where we were prepared, 
and to see where more preparation is needed to be better prepared for an 
emergency.  

• Participated in a tour of the new Christian Science reading room located at 14 SW 
Nye Street. John Lavrakas was very complimentary toward the Community 
Development (Building Department) for the assistance they provided to the church 
to find effective ways to address code issues for this building.   

• Participated in a monthly lunch meeting for Lincoln County Managers. We are 
getting more participation as city managers get settled in the different cities in 
Lincoln County. Daphnee Legarza from Lincoln City, Tim Johnson from Lincoln 
County, Kurtis Barker from the Siletz Tribe, and Judy Richter from Toledo, along 
with the Lane County Council of Governments (LCOG), all participated at the lunch 
hosted at City Hall.  

• Prepared the various budget cover memos and other agenda items for the lengthy 
agendas scheduled for June 20. 
Along with other staff members, participated in a Cascadia Rising exercise in our 
Emergency Operations Center in City Hall. This included use of shortwave radio to 
communicate specific information to the County. This again was a good exercise 

to conclude our group participation in the Cascadia Rising exercise.  
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• Held bi-monthly meetings with Richard Dutton and Mike Cavanaugh to discuss 
department issues.  

• Participated in an interview with the consultant working for the Ford Family 
Foundation on the impact that their funding had on the City visioning process.  

• Derrick Tokos, Aaron Collett, Dave Powell, Rob Murphy and I discussed the narrow 
street standards that are part of the Transportation Master Plan. Aaron and Rob 
had expressed their concerns with the narrowest standards that are proposed for 
street segments in the plan. As a result of our discussion, it was the consensus 
that the narrowest criteria could be used in existing subdivisions and plats when 
those streets are being reconstructed, however, these standards would not be 
utilized in new subdivisions. New subdivisions would need to use the next size up 
for narrow streets should the proposed street segments qualify for that standard. 
The Transportation Plan will before Council on July 18 and will include this revision 
from the draft plan.  

• Met with Barb James to review the status of our recruitments and filling of positions. 
Barb will also be preparing a report for the Council work session on July 18 
regarding the status we have made in addressing diversity in our recent hires. 

• Held a routine Department Head meeting. 

• Checked out the “Whale Run” food delivery emergency exercise at the airport. 
Planes flew in supplies that were loaded off the planes into a delivery vehicle for 
our local food bank. This exercise was demonstrating how the airport would be 
used to bring food into the area even if small planes had to be utilized for this 
purpose. Four planes delivered 1,050 pounds of food. The Discovery Channel was 
there filming for a story they were doing on emergency responses.  

• Participated in an extended work session in which Council had an opportunity to 
review a final draft of the Parks and Recreation Business Plan; heard an update 
from Municipal Judge Jeff Pridgeon; reviewed the camping ordinance, car camping 
on Hurbert Street, obstruction of entryways policies, and reviewed a draft exclusion 
ordinance that will be considered on the July 18 Council meeting. The last section 
of the session was discussion on employee housing.  

• An Urban Renewal meeting was held after the work session to approve the 
supplemental budget, as well as the budget for the next fiscal year. This was 
followed by the regular June 20 City Council meeting in which the various budget 
resolutions were adopted by Council.  

• Parks and Recreation Director, Mike Cavanaugh, and I met regarding the Council’s 
goal of providing free use of the Recreation Center by elected Council members. 
We will be preparing a report for the July 18 meeting for this item.  

• Jason Malloy, Brent Gainer, Barb James and I met to review the budgeted Police 
Department positions to continue with efforts to fill these positions.  

• Held a bi-monthly meeting with Derrick Tokos to discuss Community Development 
issues.  

• Held a bi-monthly meeting with Dave Powell to discuss Public Works issues. 

• Held a bi-monthly meeting with Laura Kimberly to discuss Library issues.  

• Aaron Collett, Dave Powell, Steve Baugher, Linda Wertman and I met to review 
the processes we utilized this year for our capital outlay budget development. This 
was the first year that Aaron was in the position of City Engineer to work through 
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the budgeting process. As a result of the challenges, and also having new sets of 
eyes on the process, we are looking at making some modifications to the capital 
outlay budgeting process for this next budget preparation year. Hopefully this 
smooths out the process.  

• Participated in a meeting with elected and appointed officials from throughout 
Lincoln County regarding the use of $1 million addressing homelessness per the 
requirements of House Bill 4123. There was a good turnout of municipal officials 
for this meeting. There was a consensus to determine what cities would be 
participating in this pilot project before the end of July, and that the County go 
ahead with their request for proposals for two contract employees. One to establish 
the County homelessness office, and the second would focus on development of 
a five-year master plan to address homelessness in Lincoln County. There was 
also a consensus that a permanent advisory committee will need to be structured 
and an agreement will need to be developed between local units of governments 
and the various non-profit organizations, as part of this overall effort to meet the 
requirements of House Bill 4123. It was a productive meeting chaired by County 
Commissioner Hall. The committee that will be initially established will have a fairly 
short run of 90 days. Following that, a permanent committee and an agreement is 
to be prepared for consideration by those units of governments that want to 
participate in the full project. To help the County move this along, I have offered 
City Hall as a meeting location, and have offered to get notices out to the cities 
regarding the next steps. Lincoln City Manager Daphnee Lagarza, County 
Administrator Tim Johnson and I will develop a preliminary cooperation agreement 
of the local units of governments to hammer out these issues over the next 90 days. 
This agreement has been sent out to all local units of governments for their review 
and action.  

• Rob Murphy, Barb James and I met with Andy Parker and Chris Rampley to finalize 
a final MOU on the use of temporary staffing for the department. This MOU has 
been signed by both parties.  

• Chaired my second-to-last meeting as president of YBEF at the Oregon Coast 
Community College. Our speaker was Melissa Murphy of Business Oregon.  

• Dave Powell, Justin Scharbrough and I participated in a meeting on strategies to 
improve our management of potholes in the City. A report will be given to Council 
at the July 18 meeting.  

• Aaron Collett, Dave Powell, Barb James and I participated in contract negotiations 
with the NEA. We are making headway in certain areas. 

• Mike Cavanaugh and I met with Jeff Milkes on finalizing various issues regarding 
the Recreation Business Plan. Any comments Council may have regarding the 
plan, can be forwarded to Mike Cavanaugh by July 16. Mike will be compiling those 
suggestions in a report that will be shared with the consultants who will then finalize 
the report.  

• Barb James, Aaron Collett and I met to discuss the next steps with the NEA 
negotiations.  

• Peggy Hawker, Erik Glover, Barb James and I looked at potential rental units that 
could be either leased or  purchased for temporary City employee housing. We will 
be bringing a report to Council at executive session to consider the next steps.  
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• Peggy Hawker, Erik Glover and I participated in a photo with the artists of the 
banners that are hanging in Nye Beach at Mombetsu Parks. Our Sister City has 
been participating in the banner project, as well, and we took a photo of the banners 
that will be shipped to Mombetsu as part of the exchange. Artists in Mombetsu will 
also be preparing banners that will be shipped to Newport and displayed during 
the course of the late summer and fall.  

• Participated in a special City Council meeting on June 27 to authorize our 
insurance coverage and make a final amendment to the budget.  

• Participated in bi-monthly meetings with Jason Malloy, Rob Murphy, and Lance 
Vanderbeck regarding departmental issues.  

• Peggy Hawker, Erik Glover and I went to the Maritime Museum to find a backup 
location for the Friday evening event for the Mayors Association. The selection we 
originally made was having dinner at the Rogue Brewery, however, Rogue is 
having staffing issues and could not commit to being able to staff a dinner at that 
location. The Maritime Museum might be a little tight for this event, but offers a truly 
great perspective of Newport. We provided this information to Lisa Trevino at the 
League of Oregon Cities. She will be working with the Museum to finalize these 
plans.  

• Barb James and I worked together for several blocks of time to finalize the 
personnel manual for the City. We have worked our way through the first draft and 
are editing the second version of this document to address gaps and duplications. 
Once this is complete, we will be sending it out to CIS for review, then to City 
Attorney, David Allen, for his review. This has been a big project and we are 
concentrating time in the next few weeks to get this complete so the legal review 
can begin.  

• Took a vacation day on Thursday, June 30.   

• City Hall was closed Monday, July 4, in observation of Independence Day. The 
weather cooperated and we had a great fireworks show on the evening of the 
fourth.  

Upcoming Events:  

• The Regular Council Meeting for July is scheduled for July 18. 

• Wednesday, July 20 through Friday, July 22, I am planning to attend the OCCMA 
Summer Conference at Eagle Crest in Redmond, Oregon.  

• July 25 through August 5, I plan to be on vacation. I have been excused from the 
August 1 City Council meetings.  

• July 26 will be the 60+ Center Accreditation party from 1 - 4 PM at the 60+ Center.  

• Friday, August 17 is the LOC’s Small Cities meeting at 11 AM in Lincoln City. 

• August 30 is the final day to file the SEL form (candidate filing form) for Mayor, or 
City Councilor for the November 8 election. The terms of Mayor Sawyer, and 
Councilors Parker, Hall and Kaplan expire January 2023. 

• City Hall will be closed Monday, September 5, in observation of Labor Day. The 
Council meetings will be held Tuesday, September 6. 

• I will be on vacation from September 9 through September 16 to visit family prior 
to the Annual ICMA Conference in Columbus, Ohio.  
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• September 17 through September 22, I plan to attend the 108th Annual ICMA 
Conference in Columbus, Ohio. I have been excused from the City Council 
meetings on September 19.  

• October 5-7 is the Annual League of Oregon Cities Conference in Bend. Council 
members are encouraged to participate in this conference.  

• Tuesday, November 8 is election day.  

• City Hall will be closed Friday, November 11, in observation of Veterans’ Day.  

• Friday, November 16 at 11 AM an LOC’s Small Cities meeting will be held. 

• City Hall will be closed Thursday, November 24, and Friday, November 25, in 
observation of the Thanksgiving holiday.  

• The LOC will be holding their elected essentials workshops at several locations in 
the state, including Manzanita on November 30, Depoe Bay on December 1, and 
Albany on December 6. These are held after the municipal elections and are 
intended for newly elected officials, or as a refresher for current officials. 

• City Hall will be closed half day on Friday, December 23, and all day on Monday, 
December 26, in celebration of the Christmas holiday. 

• City Hall will be closed on Monday, January 2, 2023 in observation of the New 
Year’s holiday. The organizational meeting for Council will be scheduled for 5 PM 
on Tuesday, January 3, 2023, with a regular meeting to follow.  

Attachments:  

• Letter to Bureau of Ocean and Energy Management expressing concerns about 
the process used for determining offshore areas for wind energy, as expressed in 
the resolution approved by the City Council last month. 

• Attached is an invitation for the 60+ Center Accreditation party. This will take place 
July 26 from 1-4 PM. Congratulations to the 60+ Center and the Parks and 
Recreation Department on this achievement.  

• Attached is an outline of the Lincoln County Cascadia Earthquake and Tsunami 
Tabletop exercise that staff participated in on June 14. As you can see, it was a 
well-organized full-day event for everyone. The overall experience was very 
beneficial for those who were able to participate.  

• Attached is a letter from the Friends of Lincoln County Animals regarding their 
appreciation of the work that Public Works did in helping address a sewer lateral 
replacement project that was necessary for the Pick of the Litter Thrift store.  

• Attached is a thank you card for participating in the ribbon cutting event for the 
Children’s Department at the Library, as well as the kickoff to the summer reading 
program for 2022. 

• Attached is a thank you card to the City of Newport for support for the Newport 
Public Outreach program “Newport’s Diverse Paths to an American Dream”. This 
was funding that was provided for Vision 2040 efforts to recognize diversity in the 
City of Newport.  

• Attached is a thank you card from the City of Halsey who utilized a conference 
room for their staff retreat.  

• Attached is a thank you card from John Lavrakas for the services of the Community 
Development /Planning Department that assisted the Christian Science Society of 
Newport in renovating a building to serve as their Christian Science reading room.   
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• Attached is an article out of “Stormwater”. Stormwater is a journal for surface water 
and erosion control professionals and they are highlighting the US 20 highway 
project. This story speaks about one of the most expensive road projects in Oregon 
history. The was the US 20 Pioneer Mountain to Eddyville project.  
 

It is hard to believe that we are already past July 4th and I hope everyone enjoys the rest 
of summer.  

 
Respectfully Submitted, 

 
Spencer R. Nebel, City Manager 
 
cc:  Department Heads 
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